
March 30, 2022 

Filed Via Web Portal 

Ms. Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 

Re: Advice No. 2022-07 
PSE’s Electric Tariff Revision - Filed Electronically 

Dear Ms. Maxwell: 

Pursuant to RCW 80.28.060 and WAC 480-80-101 and WAC 480-80-105(1)(c), please find 
enclosed for filing the following proposed revision to the WN U-60, Tariff  for electric service of 
Puget Sound Energy (“PSE” or “the Company”): 

2nd Revision of Sheet No. 80-R.1 - Schedule 80 General Rules and Provisions (Continued) 
4th Revision of Sheet No. 80-Z.1 - Schedule 80 General Rules and Provisions (Continued) 

The purpose of this tariff revision is to allow PSE to suspend its collection of its reconnection 
charge and disconnection visit charge until thirty days after the Commission issues its order 
adopting rules or otherwise determines these charges in Docket U-210800.  

In addition, on March 29, 2022, the Commission issued Order 06 in Docket U-200281, which 1) 
waives all late fees for residential customers, and exempts residential deposit requirements in 
WAC 480-100-113 until thirty days after the Commission issues its order adopting rules or 
otherwise determines the fee and deposit rules in Docket U-210800; and 2) replaces the Third 
Revised Term Sheet COVID-19 Response (“Term Sheet”), Section C – Fees, adopted by the 
Commission in Order 03 and extended by Order 04 in Docket U-200281 with the Fourth Revised 
Term Sheet COVID-19 Response. 

PSE respectfully requests that the Commission allow these tariff changes to become effective on 
March 31, 2022, with less than statutory notice (“LSN”) so that they can go into effect 
immediately upon the expiration of the Third Revised Term Sheet on March 30, 2022. The 
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information required by WAC 480-80-122 Tariff Changes with Less Than Statutory Notice, is 
contained in the attached LSN form.  
 
The tariff sheets described herein reflect an issue date of March 30, 2022, and effective date of 
April 29, 2022.  Posting of proposed tariff changes, as required by law and the Commission’s 
rules and regulations, is being completed through web, telephone and mail access in accordance 
with WAC 480-100-193. 
 
Please contact Veronica Martin at veronica.martin@pse.com for information about this filing.  If 
you have any other questions, please contact me at (425) 456-2142. 

 
 
Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon A. Piliaris 

Jon A. Piliaris - Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, BEL10W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
(425) 456-2142 
Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 

 
 
cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel 
 Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
  
Attachment: 
Electric Tariff Sheets (listed above) 
LSN Form 




